

# Color The Woman's Club of Pewaukee Beautiful

Often we set out to make a difference in the lives of others only to discover we have made a difference to our own.

ellie braun-haley

September 2019

Dear Woman's Club Sisters,

I LOVE FALL. Many people say it is their favorite season – it has always been mine. I think back to Friday night football games and burning leaves, and lots of bonfires. We even had hayrides with horses back then.

The new 2019-2020 Membership Yearbook will be ready for pick-up at our September meeting. In addition to being a great member directory, it contains an incredible amount of information about our club. A very special thank you to Nancy Niedziela for taking on this time-consuming essential job year-after-year.

Another sign a new year is beginning – it's "dues" time. More information on the next page.

We currently have a total membership of 75. Putting names with faces, and getting to know a little more about you, has been a lot of fun and from some of the feedback I've received it seems many of you do too. By the end of the year I hope I'll have been able to cover everyone interested.

Tribute time -- STILL delayed when it comes to one of Pewaukee's earliest pioneers - but Member Carole Brinkman found some information on Asa and Naomi Clark's granddaughter that is particularly interesting for reasons you'll see below.

Miss Jennie Clark was born in 1857 and was honored in 1936, Pewaukee's Centennial, as the oldest living settler. Her obituary states: "She was the first member of the old Study club which later became the Pewaukee Woman's Club. When the group took over the sponsorship of a library in Pewaukee Miss Clark served as librarian for about 12 years. She was a charter member of the Woman's Club."

Jennie's obituary mentions that a brochure about the family's history was prepared for the centennial. A new quest – finding the brochure!

Our first membership meeting of the year is days away! Hostesses – please remember to pick up your instruction packets.

I look forward to seeing you all on September 5<sup>th</sup>!



Take care, Kathy

#### **MEMBER NEWS**

**Birthday Celebrations in September** (the month with the most Member Birthdays!)

**Doris Adler** Nancy Ackley Pat Alters **Sherry Fover** Margie Koehler-Sacharok Linda Kowalewski **Judy Litvin** Abby Lorenz

Karen Patrick **Orel Rooney** Helen Stenborg





# It's time to Renew | your Membership Dues

- Dues are \$35
- They can be paid at the September meeting
- If you are not planning to attend the meeting, please mail them to:





The Woman's Club of Pewaukee Attn: Jaynee Andree P.O. Box 492

Pewaukee, WI 53072



Email from Alexandra Lerch-Gaggl, Co-chair on August 15th

"FW: **Environmental** group doing our **Thing** today"





"SUPER SENIOR OPEN HOUSE" - Join Pewaukee Parks & Recreation for the 7th annual Super Senior Open House on Friday, Sept. 13 from 11:00 am-1:00 pm. Informative booths, screenings, demonstrations, raffles, door prizes and a light lunch. Guest speaker at 11:00 am. *Pre-registration* preferred. LOCATION: Pewaukee City Hall, Common Council Chambers. The Woman's Club of Pewaukee is participating!

# \*\*\*\*\* September 5<sup>th</sup> Membership Meeting \*\*\*\*\*

#### SILVERNAIL INN

2903 N. Grandview, Waukesha

Room opens at 11:15.
Meeting begins promptly at 11:45
Lunch at 12:15.

Come visit with fellow members before and after the meeting!

#### **Scholarship Program Update**

Jean Miller, Committee Chair, with members Ella Dzioba, Pat Gallagher, Nancy Niedziela, and Kathy Novack have finalized the application form and criteria for the scholarship that will be administered and awarded directly by the WCP. It will be offered to any graduating senior or continuing education student, regardless of the school they attend which includes homeschooled students, who live in the City or Village of Pewaukee. The other two scholarships will continue to be awarded to Pewaukee High School students.

#### August's "Meet & Greet" was very successful!

I want to thank all the Board Members and Nancy Niedziela for all their hard work. The Steele Barn at the Clark House, Pewaukee Area Historical Society, is a great location for the event.

We are very excited to welcome two new Woman's Club members

**Malane Kunkel & Mary Jo Powers** 

## **WELCOME!**

# Next Board of Director's Meeting

Wednesday, September 11<sup>th</sup>. If there is something you would us to discuss, please send me or a board member an email.

### **Next Month's Meeting Heads-up!**

Mark your calendar
October 3<sup>rd</sup>
Gethsemane Methodist Church. 642 Main Street,
Pewaukee. Program – Women's Health –
Waukesha County Health & Human Services

